
RCW 64.90.265  Subdivision and combination of units.  (1) Unless 
prohibited in the declaration, subject to the provisions of the 
declaration, RCW 64.90.255, and other provisions of law, a unit may be 
subdivided into two or more units upon application to the association 
by the unit owner of the unit and upon approval by the board pursuant 
to this section. The application must include plans showing the 
relocated boundaries, a reallocation of all the allocated interests of 
the units among the units created by the subdivision, and such other 
information as the board may require. Unless the board determines, 
after receipt of all required information, that the reallocations are 
unreasonable or that the proposed boundary relocation does not comply 
with the declaration, RCW 64.90.240 and 64.90.255, or other provisions 
of law, the board must approve the application and prepare any 
amendments to the declaration and map in accordance with the 
requirements of subsection (4) of this section.

(2) Unless prohibited in the declaration, subject to the 
provisions of the declaration, RCW 64.90.255, and other provisions of 
law, two or more units may be combined into a lesser number of units 
upon application to the association by the owners of those units and 
upon approval by the board pursuant to this section. The application 
must include plans showing the relocated boundaries, a reallocation of 
all the allocated interests of the units being combined among the 
units resulting from the combination, and such other information as 
the board may require. Unless the board determines, after receipt of 
all required information, that the reallocations are unreasonable or 
that the proposed boundary relocation does not comply with the 
declaration, RCW 64.90.240 and 64.90.255, or other provisions of law, 
the board shall approve the application and prepare any amendments to 
the declaration and map in accordance with the requirements of 
subsection (4) of this section.

(3) The association may require payment to the association of a 
one-time fee or charge or continuing fees or charges payable by the 
owners of the units whose boundaries are being relocated to include 
common elements.

(4) The association must prepare, execute, and record any 
amendments to the declaration and, in a condominium, cooperative, or 
miscellaneous community, the map, prepared in accordance with the 
requirements of RCW 64.90.245 and 64.90.285(3), subdividing or 
combining those units. The amendment to the declaration must be 
executed by the association and unit owner or owners of the units from 
which the subdivided or combined unit or units are derived, assign an 
identifying number to each resulting unit, and reallocate the 
allocated interests formerly allocated to the unit from which a 
combination was derived to the new unit or, if two or more units are 
derived from such combination, among the new units in any reasonable 
manner prescribed by such owners in the amendment or on any other 
basis the declaration requires. The amendments are effective upon 
recording.

(5) All costs, including reasonable attorneys' fees, incurred by 
the association for preparing and recording amendments to the 
declaration and map under this section must be assessed to the unit, 
the boundaries of which are being relocated.

(6) This section does not apply to the declarant's exercise of 
any development right to subdivide or combine a unit previously 
created.  [2018 c 277 s 214.]
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